
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 6/3/2025 

Department: Light and Power 

 

 

Hello All, 

 

Since our last report the crew has completed the Elma Hicklin project, responded to 3 

outages (2 customer service issues and 1 tree in the lines) and connected another 

new service. The crew has also been busy fielding numerous customer requests. 

We have started another project rerouting and installing new primary conductors 

and service to the reservoir which will abandon the old primary which goes cross 

country through the timber. 

 

On another note, BPA is requesting an outage on our system for maintenance on the 

transmission transformer that feeds us. It is time for the scheduled diagnostic testing 

which requires the transformer to be de energized which impacts our system. The 

tentative date will be Saturday August 16 beginning at 00:01 and ending at 08:00 

Saturday morning. The crew will be out that evening restoring the temporary lines 

installed for the fish bridges back to normal. We like to take advantage of these 

situations to decrease the amount of planned outages on our customers. 

 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us… 

 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 

 


